
Environment Committee 25 March 2024 
 

 

 
 
 

Minutes of the Environment Committee - 25 March 2024 

Members Lord Mayor - Councillor Clover Moore AO (Chair), Deputy Lord Mayor - 

Councillor Robert Kok, Councillor HY William Chan, Councillor (Waskam) 

Emelda Davis, Councillor Sylvie Ellsmore, Councillor Lyndon Gannon, Councillor 

Shauna Jarrett, Councillor Linda Scott, Councillor Yvonne Weldon AM and 

Councillor Adam Worling (Deputy Chair). 

At the commencement of business at 2.27pm, those present were – 

The Lord Mayor, Councillors Chan, Davis, Ellsmore, Gannon, Jarrett, Kok, Scott, Weldon and 
Worling. 

Hybrid Meeting Arrangements 

The Chair (the Lord Mayor) advised that Councillor Weldon was attending the meeting of the 
Environment Committee remotely, via audio visual link, pursuant to the provisions of clause 4.20 of 
the Code of Meeting Practice. 

The meeting of the Environment Committee concluded at 2.31pm. 

Item 1 

Confirmation of Minutes 

Moved by Councillor Worling, seconded by Councillor Chan – 

That the Minutes of the meeting of the Environment Committee of 4 March 2024, as circulated to 
Councillors, be confirmed. 

Carried unanimously. 

Item 2 

Statement of Ethical Obligations and Disclosures of Interest 

No Councillors disclosed any pecuniary or non-pecuniary interests in any matter on the agenda for 
this meeting of the Environment Committee. 

Item 3 

Public Exhibition - Events in Parks Policy 

This item was withdrawn from the agenda of the Environment Committee. 

X084995 



Environment Committee 25 March 2024 

 
The Environment Committee recommended the following: 

Item 4 

Lighting in Joynton Park 

It is resolved that Council: 

(A) receive and note the subject report - Lighting in Joynton Park; 

(B) note that a review of the Sydney Lights Code will proceed with the intention of adding a new 
Community Service Level, being Park Evening Lighting; and 

(C) note that Park Evening Lighting will be installed in Joynton Park, following design and all 
necessary approvals. 

(Note – at the meeting of the Environment Committee, this recommendation was moved by 
Councillor Worling, seconded by Councillor Jarrett, and carried unanimously.) 
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